Honourable Doug Griffiths Minister of Alberta Municipal Affairs 104 Legislature Building 10800 97 Avenue Edmonton AB T5K 2B6

RE: REGIONAL ALUS PROJECT

Dear Minister Griffiths:

Parkland County has submitted a joint application with the County of Vermillion River and Red Deer County for a project through the Municipal Affairs Regional Collaboration Grant program. This letter is to confirm our interest in pursuing the "Regional ALUS" project and request provincial government support.

This letter also confirms that The County of Vermillion River will act as the lead municipality and project manager for this project. The joint applicant municipalities greatly appreciate the opportunities for collaboration made available by the Province through this granting program. We look forward to working with municipal affairs on this exciting initiative.

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions about this project.

Sincerely,

Pat Vincent Chief Administrative Officer

Phone: 780-968-8411

Email: pvincent@parklandcounty.com

Copy: Parkland County Council

Al McCully, General Manager, Development Services Rhonda King, Chief Administrator, County of Vermillion River Ken Lewis, Conservation Coordinator, Red Deer County